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Dear Members,               Welcome to our Autumn - Winter newsletter.

By now you all know we made our biannual visit to Octeville in September instead of May to celebrate their liberation 75 years ago, according to Alain by the Americans but in fact by the British! The operation in 1944 to liberate Le Havre was called “Astonia” and a group of French enthusiasts have adopted the name, collected various American vehicles including a Sherman tank and were there to parade and set up camp which we visited. It was interesting to see the various forms of stoves, heaters, mess tins etc. After various ceremonies, parades and laying of wreaths we celebrated, as always, eating together, visiting each other in the usual friendly, busy way. After a formal meeting of the CJO we were entertained by Marie-France’s excellent Greek Dancing Group and then enjoyed a group indoor picnic. The day’s outing to Fécamp included a visit to the renowned Byzantine Abbey, where Courvoisier  is produced, lunch in a casino and a [image: image1.jpg]


guided visit to the new, very interesting museum, where we split into French and English groups. 

Alain Richard was awarded a medal in recognition of his services over thirty years for his work as a volunteer in the community.

Alain has also asked us to join them on their next trip abroad. He has found a company which we can both use. They are off to Argentina! Let me know if you are interested and would like to go with them and I will get more details.

Now we are planning their visit to us next year.

On October 19th we enjoyed our October dinner 
Good company, good food and good wine!

On November 10th  Margaret Emery laid  a wreath on our behalf at Wooburn Green and on the 11th  Janet and Roger Gould laid another in Octeville and shared the town’s festivities. In France Remembrance day is always commemorated on the 11th November. This is the first time we have participated.

 In 2020  we have the “Galette Treat” on the 4th January. 

Many of you know about it but for those who are wondering what is it? 

The Galette du Rois is made to celebrate Epiphany, the day the three Kings visited the infant Jesus. The galette is created and sold in a crown throughout France and shared with family and friends. It is made of two circles of puff pastry sandwiching a frangipani filling in which is hidden  a trinket, a fève. Whoever finds the fève is crowned King or Queen of the day and wears the crown. It is served in most of France, Quebec, Switzerland, Luxembourg and Belgium and Bourne End!

In France the 6th is not a holiday so the FEAST day occurs on the first Sunday in January unless that is the 1st.  We always celebrate it on the first Saturday in January. 

Do join us. Application forms, overleaf, to be sent in by 28th December to Pauline Clitheroe, 3, Edgar Wallace Place, Bourne End, SL8 5LG or by email to paulinev@live.co.uk.  Don’t forget to apply and bring your friends.

The AGM will be held on Saturday March 7th. 

Sadly Sara Symmons is leaving the committee and Margaret Emery, a very efficient secretary is resigning as Minutes’ Secretary. We thank them both for all they have done. So there are gaps to be filled. Please think about joining the committee. We meet four or five times a year in our homes.  Occasionally there is a lot to do but not every day or every week or even every month! The AGM is free to all members but for the cold buffet with Estelle’s fantastic desserts there will be a charge. 

We need more people on the committee !!

We welcome our Octevillais friends on Thursday 21st May 

at Bourne End Community Centre at 4p.m. and after an adventurous and busy weekend they will leave on Monday 25th May. We are planning a trip to Lacock Abbey and House (NT) and the village of Lacock on the Friday. Saturday evening there will be the Barn Dance and on Sunday evening a reception and lovely meal at Moor Hall, Cookham. I hope you plan to be involved. Please contact your hosts in Octeville to see if they are coming and let Pauline know if they are, otherwise please  let us know if you are willing to host.  And you are invited to join us at all the events if you are not hosting.

Would you like to brush up your French?

David Davies is happy to start a French class. Interested?  Please contact him on 01628 810 313.

May I wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

I hope to meet you at the Galette Treat

Wilma

Application Form for “The Galette Treat” Saturday 4th January at St Dunstan’s Church Hall at 3p.m. - free for members; guests £3.  

If a guest wishes to join BEBTA it will be an additional £2 for a year’s membership until 2021

Members’ names:………………………………...............................................................

Guests’ names at £ 3 each ………………………………...........................................................

                                               ………………………………...........................................................

I/We are allergic to……………………………….....................................................................

I enclose my cheque for………………………….made out to BEBTA. Please send it to 

Mrs. Pauline Clitheroe, 3 Edgar Wallace Place, Bourne End, SL8 5LG or, if paying by BACS, by email to paulinev@live.co.uk. 

I have paid £…………………..by electronic transfer to 

Lloyds Bank: Sort Code 30 95 36 Account 03535868

My Mobile Number is………………………………............................

……………………………….................................................................................................


